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Thursday 27th May 2021 
 
 
 

Dear Parent / Carer 

Re: COVID Roadmap 

As we approach the end of term I want to thank you again for your continued support. I have been greatly 

impressed by the resilience and determination shown by all in our community and hope we can soon return 

to more normal times.  

I am sure you will share my concern regarding variant cases in the North West but I am reassured that the 

current level of cases across Rochdale remains comparatively low. To protect our school community, we 

continue to ask that as many people as possible complete the twice weekly lateral flow testing so that cases 

can be quickly identified and isolated. We will continue to follow local Public Health advice and expect 

students to wear face coverings in corridors and communal areas. This is above the system of controls 

required nationally but is in response to local circumstances. 

I wrote to you two weeks ago regarding our school roadmap and have been constantly monitoring the local 

situation to see if there has been any impact on cases following the easing of national restrictions on 17th 

May. The school risk assessment has been reviewed in line with Public Health guidance and I am pleased to 

confirm that the measures we currently have in place have meant that the number of cases has remained 

low. We will, therefore, continue with the step 2 of our school roadmap when we return from half term. If 

there are a significant increase in local or national cases during the half term break I will send a further 

update towards the end of next week. A summary of our stage 2 measures is below: 

Stage 2 – Monday 7th June 

 All year groups revert to the normal start time of 8.20am and finish time of 2.30pm.  

 An amended school day will be in place to allow the split break and lunch arrangements to 

continue. A copy of the amended school day is at the end of this letter. 

 Year 7 move into the main building for break & lunch 

 All students use main entrance & exit 

In order to reduce the queue time at break and lunch we will also be introducing a food court style system 

where students will go to the serving point which has their choice of food rather than the current 

arrangement where serving points are linked to year groups. This will allow greater variety to be offered and 

a copy of the menu choices and locations are attached. 
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The Government announcement regarding the next step in the national roadmap is due after the half term 

break. Our risk assessment will be reviewed again at this point and I will update you regarding any further 

changes. As a school we continue to place the safety of all in our community as our highest priority and 

believe that a cautious approach is the best way forward.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mr A Bridson 

Headteacher 

 


